
 

 

 

NEW BOARD OF DIRECTORS. The existing 
Board of Directors will continue to serve until 
the Annual Open Meeting on Monday, 
January 13, 2025. The changeover process 
is described in more detail on Page 8. 

RECENT CHANGES TO 2024 BOARD. We 
welcome Jerry Dyer, appointed as our new 
Architectural Control Director. Jane Recht is 
now Secretary and Hilary Wylie is now the 
Streets/Safety/Signs Director. 

DIRECTORS RETIRING. Alan Maretsky  
retired from the Board earlier this year. At the 
upcoming Annual Open Meeting on January 
13, 2025, Pat Pipher, Hilary Wylie, Roger 
Marceau and Jane Recht will retire as the 
new Board takes office. We thank them all for 
their dedication and service. 

HOA DUES ARE DECREASING FOR 2025! 
As announced at the November General 
Meeting, for those paying annually, dues are 
decreasing to $1,020. Semi-annual dues will 
be $510 plus service fee and quarterly dues 
will be $255 plus service fee. 

SOME RESIDENTS WILL RECEIVE A 
CREDIT ON THEIR 2025 HOA ANNUAL 
STATEMENT. If you paid your  2024 dues in 
full in January, 2024, you will be receiving a 
CREDIT on your 2025 statement to offset the 
full-year Waste Management fees that you 
paid to the HOA. For those who paid dues 
quarterly or semi-annually, those credits were 
already deducted from your payments due.  

WHAT’S NEW? 

By Mick Herod 
Whether your candidate(s) won or lost in the 
November elections, all candidate signs must 
come down. See ACC article on Page 3. 

Did you enjoy the rebus puzzles in the last 
edition? If so, there are more to contemplate 
on Page 2 

There will be NO Bingo at GKA in December, 
but if you can always give Ugly Sweater 
Bingo a try. See Page 8. Also, new GKA 
Power Ball rules are shown on Page 6. 

Looking for the solutions to the November 
crossword puzzle? You’ll find them on Page 
13. 

A new Holiday-themed crossword puzzle is 
waiting for you on Page 9.  

 

WHAT’S INSIDE THIS EDITION? 

HOA Meeting 3pm ----------------- Monday, 12/9 
Cart Parade & Toys 4 Tots 5pm --- Sat., 12/14 
Women’s Society Lunch, 12pm--- Mon., 12/16 
Christmas Dinner Party ----------- Friday, 12/20 

December, 2024 Mick Herod, Editor 

GKA UPCOMING ACTIVITIES 

(Also see the Calendar on the back cover) 
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Who’s Who? 

GKA 2024 Board of Directors and Contributors 

Title Name Phone Email 
Fiduciary Directors 
President -------------------------- Pat Pipher ---------- 951-696-6717 - ppipher@verizon.net 
Vice President ------------------- Vicki Davis --------- 951-698-5370 - vickikd@outlook.com 
Treasurer -------------------------- Frank Lippman ---- 951-973-4436 - frankjol@aol.com 
Secretary -------------------------- Jane Recht --------- 951-763-9676 - jrecht062@gmail.com 
Non-Fiduciary Directors 
Architectural Control ----------- Jerry Dyer ---------- 951-491-1096 - jmdyer50@aol.com 
Facilities --------------------------- Roger Marceau --- 951-961-5560 - hyperwolf7356@gmail.com 
Landscape ------------------------ Judy Kirkpatrick --- 949-697-8448 - judyk2380@gmail.com 
Streets and Safety  ------------- Hilary Wylie -------- 951-691-2212 - lenhilwylie@gmail.com 
Director at Large ---------------- Vacant 
Non-Board Members 
Calendar/Reservations -------- Beth Harvey -------- 714-349-4087 - bethinca@yahoo.com 
Community Club President --- Jeanne Nichols---- 951-600-9834 - jeansie1@verizon.net 
Women's Society President -- Glenda Smith ------ 951-239-9389 - glendaasmith@verizon.net 
Emergency Response Team- Bob Bonham* ------ 951-553-4478 - robertbonham483@gmail.com 
 *(co-Chairmen) ------------------ Mick Herod* -------- 951-453-4379 - mick@herod.com 
Contributors/Volunteers 
Golf Knolls News Editor ------- Mick Herod --------- 951-453-4379 - mick@herod.com 
Birthdays/Anniversaries ------- Gloria Bachmann - 951-696-8253 - gloquilts24@gmail.com 
Alerts/Bingo ----------------------- Marti Gabriel ------- 951-553-1259 - marilynngabriel@gmail.com 
Welcome New Residents ----- Linda Fuller -------- 951-236-2556 - lindajeanfuller@gmail.com 
Helping Hands ------------------- Peter Kofoed ------- 858-722-0823 - pwkofoed@gmail.com 
New Residents’ Orientation -- Steve Phelps ------ 760-214-3553 - smokymtntwo@hotmail.com 
 --------------------------------------- & Marlene Phelps 
Inspiration ------------------------- Lyn Mari ------------- 951-541-3059 - carlyn7733@gmail.com 
Librarian --------------------------- Gayle McCreight -- 951-551-1793 - gailsluckystar@gmail.com 
Neighbor to Neighbor ---------- Peggy Donnelly --- 949-500-4099 - peggydonnellysemail@yahoo.com 
Distribution ------------------------ Don Fortney -------- 925-286-0679 - donfortney94@gmail.com 
Sun City Travel Club ----------- Diane Sims --------- 847-830-0201 
Other Unit Editors/Publishers 
Unit 1 Editor ---------------------- Ted Vollmer -------- 951-319-6749 - tscjnews@gmail.com 
Unit 2 Editor ---------------------- Tom Woolslayer -- 951-252-5652 
Tri-Unit Webmaster ------------- James Sebring ---- 760-294-1122 - sebring.at.wsk@gmail.com 
 
Golf Knolls Homeowners Association Office Hours are 9am to Noon every Friday 
29070 Camino Alba Email: golfknolls@verizon.net 
Murrieta, CA 92563 Tri-unit website*: theknollofmurrieta.org 
Office: 951-677-5414   Note: knoll is singular, not plural 

Brain Teasers 

(Each rebus puzzle is a word or phrase)   The answers can be found throughout this issue  

Rain    Sun    Sleet 

Snow  Wind   Hail 
 

Feeling 
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FROM THE PRESIDENT 

By Pat Pipher 

Cell Tower: Don Fortney was named 
Chairperson of the Cell Tower committee at 
the November 11

th
 General Meeting. Of 

course, I will continue to handle that business 
through year end, but his involvement will 
allow for continuity on this issue into next 
year.  Here’s the update:  

• AT&T will be adding new service 
“branches” to the tower after the process 
moves through SCE for final approvals. 

• Dish Network have already established 
their meter pedestal and the Board is in 
the process of reviewing the final 
easement agreement from SCE.  

Fines & Violations: You have either 
received, or will shortly receive, the GKA 
updated Fines & Violations. These rules were 
last updated in 2010. There are a few 
changes in the format and a few updates 
based on new law or clarifications on 
enforcement procedures to collect fines. If 
you have comments or questions, please 
submit them in writing to the Board no later 
than December 31

st
. Please sign, date and 

list your lot number on any correspondence.  

The December meeting for the GKA Board of 
Directors is Monday December 9

th
 at 3:00 pm 

in the Meeting Room.  All are welcome to 
attend and we look forward to seeing you 
there. 

VICE PRESIDENT’S REPORT 

By Vicki Davis 

Ho-Ho-Ho!! MERRY CHRISTMAS and Happy 
Hanukkah to all!  

As of the end of October we had 5 late HOA 
fees due and 2 in default. I have been 
working on 2 violations of underage 
residents. So far, the year-to-date count for 
Escrows is 27 closed, 4 dismissed and 3 
closed in October.  

I would like to remind those who have 
Reverse Mortgages that the surviving heir(s) 
have 1 year to sell the property after the 
owner is deceased. 

“Old age isn’t so bad when you consider the alternative.” Maurice Chevalier  

In addition to the possibility of extra money 
from the sale, it benefits Golf Knolls from 
years of not having to deal with HUD and 
homes going into default. 

SECRETARY 

By Jane Recht 

Hi everyone. I have now been recycled back 
to GKA Secretary. The GKA Board appointed 
a new ACC person (Jerry Dyer), as I will be 
retiring as a Board member in January. This 
way the new ACC person will be trained and 
ready to carry on the job. 

Please welcome Jerry to the GKA team. He 
will do a great job following and enforcing our 
CC&Rs. Thanks for your support while I was 
interim ACC/Co Secretary. 

ARCHITECTURAL CONTROL 

By Jerry Dyer 

Let me start by thanking our GKA Board of 
Directors for appointing me as the new 
Director of Architectural Control. Secondly, 
thank you to Jane Recht for bringing me up 
to speed with the current practices and 
procedures of the ACC. 

We have a great group of dedicated 
volunteers on the Architectural Control 
Committee, who go out monthly and do 
curbside inspections of our homes to ensure 
that we, individually and as a community, are 
adhering to the standards set forth in our 
CC&R’s and the ACC guidelines.  

At times a written warning may be left, listing 
certain violations that need to be corrected.  
Failure to do so will cause more written 
warnings and then a formal letter advising 
that if violations are not corrected by a certain 
date, fines can be levied against the 
homeowner. Please don’t ignore prior 
warnings. If you have a problem correcting 
the violation, let us know. We will do our best 
to work with you. 

Reminder to all that political signage and 
flags in your yards and attached to your 
homes, were to have been removed by 
November 20

th
. 

Wishing all a Merry Christmas and a Happy 
New Year! 
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Cash & Accounts Receivable for October, 2024 
Cash Operating Funds: 
 California B & T Checking ------------------------------------------------------ $229,874 
 California B & T Money Market ------------------------------------------------- $31,328 
 Petty Cash -------------------------------------------------------------------------------- $137 
 Total Operating Funds ------------------------------------------------------------------------------ $261,339 
 Reserve Funds: 
  Wells Fargo Bank Checking  --------------------------------------------------  $254,584 
  Wells Fargo Bank CD ------------------------------------------------------------ $101,176 
  US Bank ------------------------------------------------------------------------------ $200,088 
 Total Reserve Funds -------------------------------------------------------------------------------- $555,848 
 
 Total Operating & Reserve Funds $817,187 
 
Accounts Receivable* ----------------------------------------------------------------------- ($40,494) 
1 Delinquent Dues ------------------------------------------------------------------------------ $2,685 
2 Accounts in Collection ---------------------------------------------------------------------- $15,073 
 Total Accounts Receivable ------------------------------------------------------ ($22,736) 
 
 Budget Actual 
Year-to-Date Operations Income ------------------------------------------------- $419,650 $414,717 
Year-to-Date Operations Expenses $344,125 
 $70,592 
*Includes Waste Management credits 

TREASURER’S REPORT 

By Frank Lippman 

When your friends begin to flatter you on how young you look, it’s a sure sign you’re getting old.” Mark Twain  

Matthew 1:23: He will be called Immanuel 
(which means, GOD with us)... 

Matthew 1:22:...this fulfilled what the Lord said 
through the prophet Isaiah. 

2 Corinthians 9:15: Thanks be to God for His 
indescribable gift! 

A gift given must be received. 

Merry Christmas to all!.  

“Old people shouldn’t eat health foods. They need all the preservatives they can get.”  Robert Orben  

Why Christmas is merry: 

Isaiah 9:6: For to us a child is born...He will 
be called Wonderful Counselor, Mighty God, 
Everlasting Father, Prince of Peace. 

(This was written in 700 BC.) 

On Christmas Day He came. 

Matthew 1:21 & Luke 1:31: Call His Name 
JESUS...He shall save His people. 

INSPIRATION 

By Lyn Mari 
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Hello, folks. This will be my last report to the 
community. 

It’s been a very busy year. I took care of as 
many band-aids as I could, doing what I 
thought was best for the community. 

I must say that this is and was the most 
challenging job for no pay...all zeroes on the 
“check.”  

I can only recommend that you attend the 
next Board Meeting on Monday, December 
9th to hear of all the projects completed this 
year. 

It’s my pleasure having our new resident and 
employee, Kellie, in the cottage. She is 
fantastic in her work ethic. I went to check 
how things were going for her in the 
kitchen—WOW—this is the cleanest I’ve ever 
seen the kitchen. The women of the 
Community Club and Women’s Society will 
be so proud, now that it’s being done right!  

This month is accountability time, to ready 
the next Board for whomever gets this 
position. It can be a very high-profile job 
where not everyone agrees with you, so be 
careful to not be swayed by the critics. My 
words to the new Director will be “stand your 
ground” and anyone who disagrees should 
be welcomed to join the Facilities Committee 
so you all can work together on a solution. 

I wish the best for the next Facilities Director. 
I hope that everything works out well with our 
proven, hired workers and contractors in 
taking care of our awesome facilities. It’s 
been an honor and privilege to have served 
our great community this year. I have worked 
extremely hard to complete as many projects 
as possible. 

Finally, I’d like to wish each and every family 
in our a community Happy Holidays and an 
awesome New Year in 2025. I’ll see you folks 
out on the streets, enjoying walking my dogs 
and seeing you all again. 

 FACILITIES 

By Roger Marceau 

Well, it’s Winter and I, for one, am glad. 

We have a new Community Club Executive 
Board for 2025. Our President is Pam Byers, 
V.P. is Leslie Larson, Secretary is Peggy 
Donnelly and Treasurer is Pat Pipher. My 
congratulations to all of you. I know that you’ll 
do great things. 

We still have a couple of fun events planned 
for the community this month. First, there’s 
our annual Golf Cart Parade on Saturday, 
December 14. Line up around 5pm and the 
parade will start at 5:30. 

This year there will be prizes for the best-
decorated golf carts. Mr. and Mrs. Claus and 
their Elf will be with us. 

After the parade ends, come back to the 
Banquet Room. We’ll get your warm and the 
man and woman in red will be available for 
photos. This year we’ll be serving hot dogs, 
hot cider, hot chocolate and cookies! So 
gather up the grandkids, decorate your cart 
and join us for a great time. 

Please don’t forget the opportunity to make a 
child’s Christmas wish come true by giving to 
Toys 4 Tots. Collection boxes will be in the 
Banquet Room, Office lobby and new Library 
until December 15. You can also bring 
unwrapped gifts to the Parade. Please 
donate; the children will appreciate your 
generosity. 

While there won’t be a New Year’s Eve party, 
we’re putting on a very special Dinner Party 
on December 20. Dress will be semi-formal 
(so just dress nicely). Our Chairperson, Pam 
Byers, has hired a professional Chef. (Chuck, 
this will be our opportunity to serve you this 
time.) We will also have a professional 
comedian and a DJ for dancing. 

Watch for flyers for both events; they will 
have all of the information. 

I want to thank the Community Club for 
allowing me to be your President for 2024. I 
especially want to thank my Board for their 
support, as well as all of our great volunteers 
who have been there when we needed you. 

So, Merry Christmas, Happy Hanukkah and 
Happy Kwanzaa. May 2025 bring you joy! 
See you next year. 

COMMUNITY CLUB 

By Jeanne Nichols 

First Aid 
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HELPING HANDS UPDATE 

By Peter Kofoed 

“I complain that the years fly past, but then I look in a mirror and see that very few of them actually got past.”—- Robert Brault  

Hello to all. Here's hoping everyone's 
Thanksgiving feast was delicious. 

Of course, as usual, your Women's Society 
was dark for November. We are anxiously 
preparing for our annual Holiday luncheon 
and ladies get-together. We are planning 
some fun games and we will raffle off our 
beautiful holiday table centerpieces. 

I would like to take this opportunity to thank 
all of our volunteers. We simply couldn’t put 
these luncheons on without all of you. 

The WOMEN'S SOCIETY encourages 
volunteers. If you or someone you know 
would like more information, please attend 
our luncheon and ask Glenda or Pam Byers, 
VP, how you can become involved. 

We look forward to seeing everyone on  
Monday, December 16th. 

WOMEN’S SOCIETY 

By Glenda Smith 

Who knew Bingo was complicated? I sure 
didn’t. I thought Bingo was an easy game to 
play but here I am, finding out new rules as 
we go along.  

You will find rules on your table each Bingo 
night, outlining the basic rules we follow. A 
new rule regarding the Power Ball is now in  
play for next year, 2025.  

Since we had two Power Ball winners in rapid 
succession this year, it is imperative that we 
set new guidelines (shown below). 

1. There will be only one Power Ball winner 
each month. 

2. There will only be one number drawn each 
month for Power Ball. 

3. The starting amount of the Power Ball will 
be $100. 

4. Each month an amount is added to the 
Power Ball jackpot until it reaches $250. 

5. If it is won before reaching $250 then it is 
$100 plus what’s been collected. 

6. When Power Ball reaches the maximum of 
$250, it will be announced. 

7. We will always be working towards a 
second Power Ball jackpot. 

8. Toward the end of the year, we will 
consider multiple numbers to be drawn for 
a Power Ball jackpot. 

More people used to come to Bingo. More 
people used to play Power Ball. These 
numbers all reflect on the jackpot’s value. 

As it was last year, we plan on not having 
Bingo in December. NO BINGO IN 
DECEMBER. Plan to join us in 2025. Come 
on down, enjoy. Plenty of treats. Bring your 
friends. 

BINGO! 

By Marti Gabriel 

Dear Golf Knolls friends, we are close to 
Christmas! I want to wish all of you a great 
day with your family and friends! I also want to 
thank the Directors and Volunteers who 
helped start our Helping Hands Program in 
2024! 

With Christmas coming, we will be pausing on 
requests for assistance unless the request is 
urgent. We will pick up next January. I hope 
all those who are volunteers, or want to be 
volunteers, along with the Directors, will meet 
in January, 2025 to discuss the status of our 
program and see what we can do in 2025 to 
strengthen the program. In order to do more, 
the solutions are simple. We need more 
senior residents in need to contact us for 
assistance and at the same time we need 
more volunteers who will be available once 
every 7-14 days. Without both we cannot 
flourish as we intended. 

We finally started a program that our senior 
community needs. Now it is up to us to follow 
through and keep this a priority for others. 
Thanks!  

Peter W. Kofoed    858-722-0823                                                                                                                                                                                                                              
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WELCOME NEW RESIDENTS 

By Linda Fuller 

The ERT has been stocking up on  
equipment that will be beneficial in an 
emergency. This includes First Aid tents, First 
Aid supplies, splints, solar-charged lanterns, 
solar AM/FM/weather band radios, propane 
tanks and camping stoves and emergency 
generators. The list goes on and on, and we 
continually add to our inventory for use in a 
park-wide emergency. 

We’re able to provide this equipment in part 
because of the money received from bottles 
and cans that you contribute and we recycle 
each month. (If you’re new to Golf Knolls, we 
have a collection area inside the gates, just 
behind the Banquet Room.) Every penny 
collected goes into the ERT fund, so that we 
can purchase needed items. We accept all 
plastic bottles and aluminum cans with CA 
CRV on the container, but NO GLASS, 
please. 

But did you know that we can also assist in 
personal emergencies? We have a varied 
stock of personal mobility aids in the Haven 
Room, located at the Recreation Center. 
These items include walkers, Rollators (4-
wheel walkers with seats), wheelchairs, potty 
chairs and shower chairs (some with 
backrests), and a few other specialty items. 
Any of these items are available for short-
term loan. Accidents and injuries happen. If 
you need to borrow any of these items, 
contact me at the phone number shown on 
Page 2 and we can arrange a pickup or 
delivery. 

The majority of this gently-used equipment is 
donated by you, the residents of Golf Knolls. 
If you have such items you’d like to donate, 
please leave me a phone message. 

Hello everyone - MERRY CHRISTMAS 

Please join me and welcome our newest 
residents to our GOLF KNOLLS 
COMMUNITY (GKA) 

GABRIELLE FINLEY Lot #491 

29125 Calle Potro PHONE: 951-677-9695 

Gabrielle moved here from another home in 
Murrieta. She was born in Belfast. Before she 
retired was a builder assistant. Gabrielle 
enjoys gardening and cooking. She has 1 
child, 2 grandchildren and 2 great-
grandchildren. 

SUE HANSON & TERI GREAVES Lot #206 

28915 Calle Alta  PHONE: 626-226-7249 

   PHONE: 951-757-0341 

Sue & Teri moved here from Temecula, CA. 
Sue was born in Fullerton, CA and Teri was 
born in Chicago, IL. 

Sue was an Office Manager before retiring, 
and Teri was a Family Counselor. Sue enjoys 
sewing and Teri enjoys sewing and reading. 
Sue has 7 grandchildren and Teri has 5 
grandchildren.  

“Be the light in someone’s darkness” 

EMERGENCY RESPONSE TEAM 

By Mick Herod 

Welcome to the new Golf Knolls Library. It is 
located adjacent to the BBQ area, 
overlooking the pool. A pleasant and calming 
room to read or just sit and relax. Books, 
puzzles and games available. 

Gail McCreight, Librarian, 951-551-1793 

LIBRARY 

By Gail McCreight 

Easy on the eyes 
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Get ready to put on your ugly sweater and 
support the VMHS Band.  

The games will be held in the VMHS Gym on 
Sunday, December 8. Doors open at 1:00pm 
and games start at 2:00pm. Your $20 ticket 
includes snacks, drinks, desserts, door prizes 
and cash prizes.  

No persons under 18 will be admitted (no 
exceptions). 

There is also an Early Bird Game at 1:45pm, 
before regular bingo starts (requires extra buy
-in). 

VISTA MURRIETA HIGH SCHOOL BAND 
BOOSTERS UGLY SWEATER BINGO 

By Francine Hill 

2025 BOARD MEMBER CHANGEOVER 
PROCESS 

By Mick Herod 

As mentioned in the November Golf Knolls 
News, the existing Board will be in place until 
the Annual Open Meeting on Monday, 
January 13, 2025 at 6pm. All five new 
Directors will take the oath of office at this 
(first) meeting. 

There will be a second open meeting the next 
day, Tuesday, January 14, 2025 at 9am. You 
may also attend this meeting, but there will 
be NO input from the floor. Retiring President 
Pat Pipher will perform her last official duty, 
calling the meeting to order and asking for 
nominations for President. Once the new 
President is seated, she will step down as a 
Director.  

The new Board will determine amongst 
themselves which position each Director will 
fill. If two or more Directors are vying for a 
particular position (including the President), 
the new Board (not the residents) will 
conduct a secret vote (administered by the 
Director of Elections). The voting for each 
contested position will continue until there is 
a majority vote for that position. 

As in years past, Golf Knolls will once again 
be a drop-off/collection point for NEW, 
UNWRAPPED toys for newborns through 
about age 14. Collection boxes will be placed 
in the Office lobby, Banquet Room and 
Library, or bring toys to the Cart Parade.  

The program prefers not to accept realistic-
looking weapons and gifts containing food, 
but strives to give each child two gifts per 
year.  

Toys, books, puzzles, card games and 
stocking stuffers are good choices, as are 
sporting equipment/bags, backpacks, purses, 
watch/wallet gift sets, bath gift sets, radio-
control cars/trucks, ear buds and hand-held 
electronics. Plush toys are discouraged for 
sanitary reasons.  

You can also contribute securely online using 
a credit card at toysfortots.org. 

MARINE CORPS TOYS FOR TOTS 
ANNUAL DRIVE AT GKA 

Rain    Sun    Sleet 

Snow  Wind   Hail 

Feeling 

Feeling under  

the weather 
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DECEMBER HOLIDAY CROSSWORD PUZZLE  
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Charlotte Lariccia ----------------------------- 15 
Pam Latour ------------------------------------- 27 
Janet Lavine -------------------------------------9 
Frank Marquez ----------------------------------3 
Susan Marshall ------------------------------- 16 
Gerald Martin ---------------------------------- 28 
Lisa J Racine ---------------------------------- 24 
Bill Reddick --------------------------------------6 
Gary Robinson ----------------------------------9 
Mario Romo --------------------------------------4 
Kevin Seay ------------------------------------- 23 
Sarah Silva ------------------------------------- 18 
James Smart ---------------------------------- 27 
Anastacio Torres -------------------------------4 
Nancy Tosch -------------------------------------7 
Katie Tan -----------------------------------------9 
Harold Van Dyke ----------------------------- 14 
Ken Weiner ------------------------------------ 13 
James Wiseman --------------------------------6 

 

Charlene Adams ------------------------------- 9 
Taido Anderson ------------------------------- 16 
Frank Beal --------------------------------------- 3 
Julie Bedoya ------------------------------------ 6 
Mary Bell ----------------------------------------- 5 
Joanne Bullock -------------------------------- 30 
Sue Chang -------------------------------------- 2 
John Comey ------------------------------------- 5 
Brenda Crump --------------------------------- 21 
Greg Crump ------------------------------------ 21 
Grace D’Agostino ----------------------------- 29 
Dennis Fitzsimmons ------------------------- 26 
Ginger Gallagher ----------------------------- 26 
Sharon Gonzales ----------------------------- 29 
Ronald Hokanson ---------------------------- 30 
Steve Howick ----------------------------------- 2 
Patricia Julien ---------------------------------- 21 
Jean Kane -------------------------------------- 23 
Don Kinnsch ----------------------------------- 19 
Peter Kofoed ----------------------------------- 19 

DECEMBER ANNIVERSARIES 

By Gloria Bachmann 

Please contact GLORIA BACHMANN (951-696-8253), to notify her of any BIRTHDAYS and 
ANNIVERSARIES, illnesses or deaths IN WRITING AND place in tube at 28760 VIA DEL SOL. 
(No notices will be printed in the Golf Knolls News without written notification.) WE WANT YOU 
TO BE A PART OF OUR COMMUNITY, so keep us posted. If you don’t see your birthday or 
anniversary, please call.  

DECEMBER BIRTHDAYS 

By Gloria Bachmann 

Join the Alert system. This is a voluntary 
email ‘blast’ to Knolls residents providing 
urgent communications. To subscribe, 
contact Marti Gabriel at 951-553-1259 or by 
email at: marilynngabriel@gmail.com 

 

GKA Alerts 

By Marti Gabriel 

Mike and Dora Anderson ------------------- 26 
Jeff and Barbara Berzon -------------------- 16 
Michael and Lisa Blatnica ------------------ 12 
Kathy and Willa Chaple-Kiralla ------------ 20 
Kevin and Pat Crowell ------------------------ 2 
Greg and Brenda Crump -------------------- 2 
Tim and Doreen Delk ------------------------- 7 
Richard and Kay Dircks ---------------------- 5 
Clark and Gina Edmond --------------------- 8 

Bud and Crystal Fears ------------------------ 9 
Tom and Leslie Larson --------------------- 13 
Jon and Sharee Mansur ---------------------- 7 
William and Pura McNevin ------------------ 3 
Al and Madelyne Padilla ------------------- 23 
Andy and Donna Schuster ----------------- 22 
Richard and Patti Tower --------------------- 9 
Harold and Judy Van Dyke ---------------- 30 



 

 

 

Share your recommenda-

tions, list items for sale, and 

items wanted.  The preferred 

method for submitting your 

ad is by sending Email to  

peggydonnelly-

semail@yahoo.com. 

You may also place your no-

tice in Peggy’s mail tube at 

29055 Calle Alta or text it to 

949-500-4099 by the 15th of 

each month. 

Please include your name 

and phone number. 

In Search Of: 

The GKA Emergency Response Team 

needs gently-used equipment, which we 

then loan to residents for short-term use. 

Our two biggest requests are wheel-

chairs with footrests and 4-wheel walk-

ers with seats (Rollators). 

If you have either of these items and 
would like to donate them for use by 
your GKA neighbors, please leave a 
message for me at 951-453-4379 or 
mick@herod.com 

For Free: 

 

Free dog door for sliding glass door, fits 

in patio sliding door.  Please call Bev at 

951-587-1052 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PLACE YOUR AD HERE 

Services Offered: 

 

Private Chauffeur. Ted or Linda will drive 
you to your doctor, market, shopping, lo-
cal airports for a reasonable fee to and 
from your destination 7 days a week. We 
pick you up at your door, assist you, help 
you back into your home etc. Better than 
Uber. Call Ted at 951-316-4971.  

Long overdue 

mailto:peggydonnellysemail@yahoo.com
mailto:peggydonnellysemail@yahoo.com
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Services Offered: 

Notary Public 

Peggy, (AKA Margaret) Donnelly, (a 

GKA homeowner) is a fully commis-

sioned Notary Public, she will happily 

come to your home for Notary ser-

vices. 

Margaret Donnelly Notary Public com-

mission number 2460354.  Please call 

949-500-4099. 

NOT AN ATTORNEY OR PARALE-

GAL 

Peggy also does alterations, fast and 

reasonable. 

 

 

 

 

 

Help Wanted: 

Help Wanted - Part-time caregiver 

needed 2 days a week, Sunday and 

Monday.  Two hours each day, one 

hour in the morning and one hour in 

the evening. Pay is $25.00 per visit.  If 

interested please call or text Bob Bon-

ham at 951-553-4478. 

 

 

 

 

PLACE YOUR AD HERE 
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DOWN ACROSS  

1. Plymouth 2. Gobble 

3. November 4. Ham 

4. Harvest 5. Wishbone 

12. Leftovers 6. Cornucopia 

13. Stuffing 7. Knife 

17. Autumn 8. Thanks 

 9. Drumstick 

 10. October 

 11. Mayflower 

 13. Potatoes 

 14. Apple 

 16. Leaves 

 18. Pilgrim 

The Sun City Travel Club hosts day and multi-day trips. For more information or to sign up, 
contact Nyla (951-757-6760) or Debbie (858-442-1677) between 9am-7pm. Trips depart from 
and return to Sun City. 

Sunday, Dec. 8 ------------- Holiday Lights Cruise (San Diego Bay Parade of Lights) --------- $125 

Sunday, Dec. 8-12 -------- Smoky Mountain & Pigeon Forge (5 days/4 nights) -- $2799d,$3479s 

Monday, Dec. 16 ---------- Pala Casino --------------------------------------------------------------------- $35 

Tuesday, Dec. 31 ---------- New Years Eve Matinee (show and lunch included) --------------- $138 

Sunday, Jan. 5 ------------- Back to the Future (musical) Matinee ---------------------------------- $131 

Wednesday, Jan. 22 ------ Valley View Casino ----------------------------------------------------------- $57 

Sunday, Feb. 23-28 ------- New Orleans Pre-Mardi Gras ------------------------------ $3499d/$3999s 

Wednesday, April 2-5 ---- Savannah & Charleston ------------------------------------- $3899d/$5099s 

Tuesday, Sept. 23-Oct. 1 Tuscan Culinary-Italy ---------------------------------------- $4899d/$5849s 

NOVEMBER CROSSWORD PUZZLE 

ANSWERS 

Scrambled Eggs 
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